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HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB, INC.

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Minutes of Meeting

June 8, 1996


The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc., was held on Saturday, June 8, 1996, at Wilson World Hotel, Memphis, Tennessee.

I.  CALL TO ORDER:  HRC President, Pete Stritzinger, called the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M.  He explained the Agenda of the Meeting and requested that any proposals to be presented under New Business be given to Secretary Christopher in writing, during the break in order for them to be scheduled and recorded for the Minutes.


He read the Guidelines for the National Meeting as printed in the official program.  (A Copy attached to original Minutes.)  He introduced Chris Christopher, Permian Basin HRC, who served as Parliamentarian of the Meeting.


Introductions were made of the Executive Committee Members:  Vice President, D. T. (Don) Ley, DVM; Secretary, Claudene Christopher; and Treasurer, Diana Peacock; Field Representatives: Paul Ramponi, Region 1; Shane Fooks, Region 2;  Bill Rath, Region 3, Ed Thibodeaux, Region 4; Dale Flenthrope, Region 5; Tim Boies, Region 6; Mike Salzman, Region 7; Bobby Williams, Region 8; Phillip Freeman, Region 9; and Greg Moffatt, Region 10; Michelle O’Malley-Morgan, United Kennel Club Field Operations and all Committee Members present. A Complete list is attached to the original Minutes.

II.  ROLL CALL:  Secretary Christopher called the roll and reported; 22 Votes were represented by Board Members; 20 by Elected Board Members, 20 Votes were represented by Proxy and 4 by the Executive Committee Officers for a total of 66 votes.  She announced a quorum present and a simple majority vote required.  (The Official Roll Call is attached to the original Minutes.)

III.  READING & APPROVAL OF 1995 MINUTES OF MEETING:  Secretary Christopher read the Minutes of the 1995 Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors.  President Stritzinger asked for additions or corrections.  It was reported for correction that Jerry Day served on the 1995 Audit Committee, not Bill Rath.  Wilfred McAnespy moved the Minutes of the 1995 Annual Meeting be approved as corrected.  Phillip Freeman second the motion that carried.

IV.  FINANCIAL & COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A)  AUDIT COMMITTEE:  Larry Larson, Chairman of the 1996 Audit Committee reported:



“The Audit Committee, consisting of Larry Larson, John Wall and Sharon Dubard, are members in good standing with Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. and were appointed by HRC President, Pete Stritzinger, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of June 8, 1996, and jointly make the following statement regarding their findings.



We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending 5/31/96 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated.”


Signed by Larry Larson, John Wall and Sharon Dubard and dated June 7, 1996  The original report is attached to the original minutes.

President Stritzinger thanked the Audit Committee members for their good work and announced that the audit also included the books of the HRC Foundation, Inc. 

B)  TREASURER: Treasurer, Diana Peacock distributed detailed Financial Information Reports.  She thoroughly reviewed the reports and stated that Total Liabilities and Equity of HRC, Inc. as of 5/31/96 is $59,723.39.  Total Liabilities and Equity of Hunting Retriever Club Foundation, Inc. is $8,202.30


Treasurer Peacock additionally reviewed a statistical of retrievers entered in licensed hunts by region and the percentages of retrievers passing each category.  A copy of the Report is attached to the original minutes.


Larry Larson moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Tim Boies second the motion that carried.

President Stritzinger thanked Treasurer Peacock for her good work.

C)  HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB FOUNDATION, INC.: Roger Davis, President of the Hunting Retriever Club Foundation, Inc., reported that meetings have been held with the Executive Committee and the National Sponsors Committee Chairman in an attempt to identify direction and specific goals for the Foundation.  He requested suggestions and recommendations from the Board of Directors. 


Wilfred McAnespy moved acceptance of the report.  Glen Stelly second the motion that carried.

President Stritzinger thanked Mr. Davis for his good work on behalf of the Foundation and HRC.

D)
GRAND HUNT COMMITTEE:   Mark Brown, member of the Grand Hunt Committee reported on the 1995 Fall Grand in Mowata, Louisiana that was scheduled for October 30 through November 1, and due to the large number of entries and inclement weather was completed on November 4.  The Grand was hosted by Region 4 HRC Clubs: Amite River, Cajun, Central Louisiana, Lake Charles  and Ponchatrain.  With 116 participating, this was the fourth consecutive Grand to host over 100 Champions..  16 Champions completed all five series that included four new Grand Hunting Retriever Champions.  Congratulations were expressed to new Grand Hunting Retriever Champions:  Windsox Running Raider, David Dockendorf owner; Chief’s River Oaks Hank, Don Morien, owner; Bocephius Cirus; Jack & Pam Harrell owners; and Vege’s Big Boy, Fred Kaufman, owner.  These four brought the total number of Grand Champions to 38.  Judges were Ernie Istre, Mark Powell, Robert Youngblood & Rob Overton.

The 1996 Spring Grand held in Madison, Georgia was scheduled for April 23 through 25th.  Hosted by Old South HRC it hosted a record 124 participants with 18 completing all five series that included 4 new Grand Champions.  The new Grand Hunting Retriever Champions were:  Bandit’s Black Mag, Michael Crenshaw, owner; Michief’s Cajun Hussy, Polly Autrey Smith, Owner;  Daphine’s Chocolate Thunder, Ed Crampe III, Owner;  Actions Boogie Man, Lee Belleu, Owner.  Judges were Ernie Istre, Jerry Day, Rob Overton and Bob Huschle. 

Marty Davis moved to accept the Grand Hunt Committee Report,  Wilfred McAnespy second the motion that carried.


President Stritzinger announced that Grand Hunt Committee Chairman, John Klomp, will be unable to attend the 1996 Fall Grand in Illinois due to a prior commitment.  Vice President, Don Ley will serve as the Grand Hunt Chairman at the Illinois Grand.  He thanked the Grand Hunt Committee for good work.

E)  NATIONAL SPONSORS COMMITTEE:  Chairman, C. Michael Davis reported that negotiations are underway with several National sponsors.  He requested any assistance from the Board in identifying additional potential sponsors.
Phillip Freeman moved acceptance of the Report.  Sharon Dubard second the motion that carried.
F)  NEW CLUB COMMITTEE:  New Club Coordinator, John Tillema, reported the objective of the New Club Committee is to identify potential New Clubs, follow-up with persons receiving New Club packages and assist, as necessary, in organizational meetings, membership drives, Preliminary Hunts, etc., and to generate a positive image for HRC.  He stated that he will be working closely with the Field Representatives and Public Relations Committee Members of each Region.  He requested that any leads that might be identified by the Board members or the members of their Clubs, they be directed to the Field Representatives, Public Relations Representatives.
Sharon Dubard moved acceptance of the Report.  Jerry Coffey second the motion that carried.

Mr. Tillema also reported on some available liability insurance for Clubs that will be investigated and reported on back to the Clubs.

G)  PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE:  Region 3 Committee Member, Marty Davis reported the purpose of the Public Relations Committee is to provide Regional newsworthy information for the Hunting Retriever Magazine, to provide and expand communications within the Region and to assist in directing questions or comments to the appropriate persons.  He asked the Board for the continued assistance from the Clubs in submitting articles, reports and other information.  
Jerry Coffey moved approval of the Report.  Glen Stelly second the motion that carried.
H)  RUNNING RULES COMMITTEE:  Tim Crone, Chairman of the Running Rules Committee reported the results of the voting on the Running Rules Proposals.  Of the 18 Proposals, 4 passed.  They were:

1 ( No current rule language.  A Judge may run his or her dog as a test dog only in the class and flight they are judging as long as the dog is of the same class.  A judge in Finished A may not run a test dog in Started, Seasoned or Finished flight B.

2 ( Current Language regarding Rules for Grand Hunting Retriever Tests, Test Rules, page 26, item X, 1st and 2nd sentence is changed to:  The Upland Game Test shall consist of a simulated walk up hunt and a quartering test.  A tracking test may be included, but it is not mandatory. 

3 ( Current Language regarding Rules for Grand Hunting Retriever Tests, page 24, under Description, 1st sentence is changed to:  The Grand Hunt will be scheduled for four (4) days, but due to unforeseen circumstances, such as inclement weather, the tests may take longer to complete.  The Grand Hunt Committee will make every effort to have the Hunt completed in 4 days.  However, in the event it becomes avoidable to complete the tests by the 4th day the Grand Hunt Chairman will notify the handlers at the earliest possible time. 

4 ( Current language regarding Hunts, page 4, 2nd paragraph is changed to:  However, these numbers must be published on your premium, and once published, the number of entries can change only by ten percent (10%) in each category -- Started, Seasoned and Finished, but the totals must not exceed the 80 or 160 limits.

The Running Rules changes will become effective on January 1, 1997.


Mr. Crone stated that the Field Representatives will be holding the election for members of the Running Rules Committee immediately following the National Meeting and that the Representatives will be in place by September 1.

Discussions regarding the Running Rules procedures of voting and methods of tabulating votes were held and will be addressed under New Business.

President Stritzinger expressed appreciation to Chairman Crone and the members of the Running Rules Committee Members Steve Huhn, Don Bryant, Dana Giovannello, Bill Autry, Jonama Allen, Myles Edwards, Thomas Dew III, Julie Evans, and Bill Hoyt, for a job well done.

Wilfred McAnespy moved to accept the Report.  Marty Davis second the motion that carried.

Phillip Freeman moved for a recess at 10:10 a.m..  Chris Christopher second the motion that carried.

President Stritzinger called the meeting back to order at 10:30 a.m.

V.  REPORTS OF OFFICERS:
A)  PRESIDENT:  President Pete Stritzinger reported on his promised travel to each Region and his efforts to return all phone calls quickly and being assessable to every member of HRC.  He spoke on the existing Committees and those that were formed or expanded during the previous year.


The HRC Foundation, Inc. under the very capable leadership of Roger Davis, President is working diligently to improve its activity.  The other Officers and Directors of the Foundation are:  Wil Gurton, Vice President; Diana Peacock, Secretary/Treasurer; Ted Tafel, Don Ley, Claudene Christopher, and Walt Queen, Directors.


The Grand Hunt Committee is Chaired by John Klomp with members Mark Brown and Mark Hundley.  They are responsible for the organization and running of the Grand Hunts.  They are due a great deal of thanks for their tremendous efforts.

The Grand Hunt Blue Ribbon Panel comprised of John Klomp, Chairman; Mark Brown, Tim Gibson, Mark Hundley, Don Ley, Brian Lusson, Becky Lyons; Billy McCall, Rob Overton; Bill Rath; Bruce Shoup; Art Sullivan; Brian Szczech and Ed Thibodeaux met in December, 1995, in Memphis and accomplished a great deal toward establishing greater consistency in the Grand Hunts.  There still needs to be improvement and an additional meeting of the Panel will be held during this summer.  The 1996 Fall Grand Judges will also be included in the session.

The National Sponsors Committee was formed this past year and C. Michael Davis named as Chairman.  The objective of the NSC is to raise funds for the benefit HRC, Inc. and the HRC Foundation, Inc., including obtaining support for the Grand Hunts; and to generate a positive image for HRC.  Mr. Davis has obtained a National Sponsorship from Jones Trailer Company and is currently working with a National Camouflage Company.

The Public Relations Committee was formed this past year at the request of the United Kennel Club.  The original intent for this Committee was to obtain information for the magazine, however their Objective was changed to not only provide Regional newsworthy information for the Hunting Retriever Magazine, but also  to provide and expand communications within the Region and to assist in directing questions or comments to the appropriate persons.  The Committee Members of each Region in ascending order are:  Teresa Huhn, Bob Huschle, Marty Davis, Sharon Dubard, Ranae Dameron, Mary Blackmon, Ted Lewin, Bill Watson, Marilyn Dumas and Chairman Don Dupuis  They were thanked for their fine efforts.

The New Club Coordinator position was established with John Tillema being appointed to this position.  The objective of the New Club Coordinator is to identify potential New Clubs, follow-up with persons receiving New Club packages and assist, as necessary, in organizational meetings, membership drives, Preliminary Hunts, etc., and to generate a positive image for HRC. Appreciation was extended to Mr. Tillema.

We welcome several New Clubs to the HRC Family during the last 12 months.  They are:  Cowtown HRC, Arlington, Texas, Rusty Stone, President:  Mississippi Valley HRC, Bettendorf, Iowa, Larry Kelly, President;  Pine Creek HRC, Wellsboro, Pennsylvania, Dave Burge, President; Rio Grande HRC, El Paso, Texas, Mike Harvey, President; and St. Clair Flats, Clinton Township, Michigan, Donald Williams, President.

The Executive Committee has decided to award the title of HRC National Ambassador to our founding Member Omar Driskill.  He expressed appreciation to Mr. Driskill for his vision in founding HRC.

Five new Field Representative positions were appointed this past year.  The Field Representatives are responsible for the quality of Hunts hosted within their Regions and are the link for the HRC Clubs with the rest of HRC.  During this Annual Meeting they were certified to instruct the Judges/Handlers Seminars that they will be holding in their Regions.  These distinguished Field Representatives by Region in ascending order are:  Paul Ramponi, Shane Fooks, Bill Rath, Ed Thibodeaux, Dale Flenthrope, Tim Boies, Mike Salzman, Bobby Williams, Phillip Freeman and Greg Moffatt.

He reminded the Board Members that the pool of Judges that we have are the direct responsibility of the HRC Clubs, as an individual must initially be recommended by an HRC Club.  He stated that it was their responsibility to recognize and recruit those individuals who they feel will be an asset to HRC as a Judge and encourage them to begin the process.

Goals for the coming year were addressed including:  improvement of the Judging Seminars; obtaining a greater consistency in the Grand Hunts, a major drive for New Clubs, commitments from additional National Sponsors and possibly rearranging several Regions.


Larry Larson moved to accept the Report.  John Wall second the motion that carried.

B)  VICE PRESIDENT:  Vice President, D. T. (Don) Ley, commented on the growth in the number of Clubs over the last five years.  With growth, we also encounter problems.  Those areas that can lead to changes and how we hold our events.  PETA (People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals) and HSUS (Humane Society of the United States) is a very well funded organization and their campaigns are for the most part false and very misleading.  They attempt to divide and conquer the Hunting groups.  It is important that Clubs in each state find out the existing laws regarding the treatment, transportation and handling of birds.  We must make certain that we are in strict compliance with these laws as they are the ones that the anti-hunters will focus on first. 

He reminded the Board that the HRC Motto is “Conceived by Hunters for Hunters”.  Our Tests should not be testing for testing sake.  They should be true Hunting Tests and set up in the mind of how would I hunt here?  He also reminded us that our future is in the Started and the Seasoned dog.  The step from Started to Seasoned requires seven new tasks that our dogs must perform.  We should truly celebrate our HR dogs as they have made a tremendous accomplishment.

Purina, one of our major sponsors, has provided in the Hunting Retriever Magazine source coded applications for their Pro Club.  Although they initially did not expect a great response from HRC, they have told us that we are the highest participants of any other group with 55% of our members participating in the Pro Club program.  This is a tremendous accomplishment for us and helps solidify our sponsor relationship with Purina.  He encouraged the Board to encourage their Clubs members who are not participating to do so.

Sharon Dubard moved to accept the Report.  Larry Larson second the motion that carried.

C)  SECRETARY:  Secretary Christopher reviewed the contents of the Board notebooks that included numerous forms and reports important to the Clubs.


She reported that both the Data Bases and Word Processing Programs have been upgraded to Windows 95 versions 7 and stated that all programs will be donated to HRC at the end of her term of office. HRC maintains databases including Membership, Hunting Retriever Champions, Associate Clubs, New Clubs, Licensed Judges, and Apprentice Judges.


Microsoft Publisher for Windows 95 Version 3.0 is used for the new Executive Committee Newsletter that is published months opposite the months that the Hunting Retriever Magazine comes out.


All HRC documents now reflect a footer that includes the exact location of the document in the HRC computer as well as a date that enables us to know if the document is current.


She reported that the HRC Board of Directors Minutes back to 1984 as well as the original Articles of Incorporation of HRC have been duplicated in their entirety and the copy given to the HRC President.  This was done as a safety measure to ensure that there would be a copy in the event anything should happen i.e., a Texas ‘Twister’.  The Presidents copy will be updated each year and passed to succeeding Presidents.


She explained the Field Representatives Policy & Procedures Manual and new Sponsors Committee Notebooks.


The Hunting Retriever Champions data base was explained and reported that of 1153 Hunting Retriever Champions, 62 are deceased, 128 retired and 66 belong to non-members who have incorrect addresses.  There are currently 897 ‘active’ Champions.


The Hunting Retriever Magazine will now feature a listing of all HRC Clubs with information on the current President of each.  This will be published annually in the June/July issue.


The Clubs report included:  55 New Club Packages have been sent out the previous year.  As of the 1995 Annual Meeting, there were 67 HRC Clubs.  There are currently 72.  One Club was reactivated - North Louisiana HRC in Monroe, LA; 1 Club demised - Reelfoot Lake HRC in Tennessee; and 5 New Clubs added:  Cowtown HRC, Arlington, TX, Pine Creek HRC, Wellsboro, PA, Mississippi Valley HRC, Bettendorf, IA, Rio Grande HRC, El Paso, TX and St. Clair Flats HRC, Clinton Township, MI.


Secretary Christopher thanked the Executive Committee Members and her husband, Chris, for their support and patience.  She ended her report with a special thought stating that we never know when God is going to need another good hunting retriever, so when we get home to hug our dogs - ‘Just because’.


A copy of the Secretary’s Report is attached to the original Minutes.  Phillip Freeman moved to accept the Report.  Glen Stelly second the motion that carried.

VI.  OTHER REPORTS:

A)  UNITED KENNEL CLUB, INC.:  Michelle O’Malley-Morgan expressed regrets from Fred Miller, UKC President, that he was unable to attend the meeting.  She reported the statistics on single and litter registrations which are up and are appreciated.  She reminded the Board that Hunt Packages are not sent until the final Premiums are received at UKC.


Judging sheets formats are to be changed and Bill Rath will be coordinating those with UKC.  Waterproof judging sheets are also still being planned.


UKC and the HRC Executive Committee have been discussing the subject of non-UKC registered dogs participating in HRC events.  As a compromise, non-UKC registered dogs will be allowed to continue to participate in HRC events, however, there will be an additional $3 charge for their doing so.  This procedure will become effective January 1, 1997.


The new UKC-DNA program was discussed at length and it was also announced a $1,500 award to VIP Champions passing the Grand test.


The Public Relations Committee members were thanked and commended for their good work for the Hunting Retriever Magazine.


She reported the joint project of the UKC/HRC bumper sticker and showed a sample for the Boards review.  The intent is to mail one to all new members and existing members upon their renewal.


There are new Running Rules changes that will be in the new Rule Book scheduled for mailing the first part of December and to be effective January 1, 1997.


Scan and the attacks on dog owners from HSUS and PETA were discussed.  Scan, which has been broadened to include all dog groups, is a network of viable state associations that are trained, knowledgeable and ready to face ‘anti-dog’ and ‘anti-hunting’ legislation at the state level.  It is important that all dog owners and associations join together to help protect our rights.  We must not become complacent about this subject but become active in it.


The UKC Centennial Extravaganza will be held in June 12 - 15, 1997, in Kalamazoo, MI.  The associations licensed by UKC will be hosting events in conjunction with the Centennial.

B)  HRC NATIONAL AMBASSADOR:  HRC National Ambassador and founding member, Omar Driskill thanked the Members for the honor of being named HRC National Ambassador and for the good work that is being done for HRC.

Wilfred McAnespy moved the meeting adjourn for lunch at 12:05.  Sharon Dubard second the motion that carried.

President Stritzinger called the meeting back to order at 1:00 p.m.

VII.  OLD BUSINESS:  None

VIII.  NEW BUSINESS: 

· Grand Hunting Retriever Champion Trophy:  President Stritzinger stated that Ms. Morgan is assisting us by working with the Bird Dog Hall of Fame and Museum to obtain display space for the retired HRC Grand Hunting Retriever Champion trophy. 

· MEMBERSHIP CARDS:  Discussion was heard regarding the discontinuance of HRC Membership cards.  The new procedure will be that the HRC Secretary will issue to new members a letter of welcome, rule-book and (as soon as available) the UKC/HRC Bumper Sticker.  Renewal notices for membership will continue to be sent to members by UKC.

· 500 Championship Point Club / 1000 Championship Point Clubs:  The 500 Club program will consist of the awarding to HRC members who own retrievers achieving 500 Championship points:  jackets which will be embroidered with the HRC Logo, owners name and retrievers name, and a patch signifying membership in the 500 Club. The HRC members owning retrievers achieving 1000 Championship points will receive an additional patch signifying the 1000 Club membership as well as a plaque.  There are currently 20 HRC Members with retrievers who have attained 500 Championship points and 3 with retrievers that have attained 1000.  For those HRC members who are owners of qualified retrievers that are currently deceased, they will be contacted and allowed to choose between the Jacket or a plaque.

Larry Larson moved that the Executive Committee proceed with the implementation of the 500 and 1000 Club recognition programs.  Wilfred McAnespy second the motion that carried unanimously.

· JONES TRAILER - NATIONAL SPONSOR:  President Stritzinger reported that the National Sponsors Committee has obtained a Sponsorship from Jones Trailer Company of Woodson, Texas.  Jones is supplying a 4 hole Stainless Steel dog trailer which HRC will conduct a raffle on.  The tickets will be $1 and the drawing is scheduled to be held during the 1997 Annual Meeting.  The HRC Club that sells the most raffle tickets will receive a prize of two wingers.  The individual HRC Member selling the most tickets will receive a shotgun.

· CANINE - FIRST AID & CPR EDUCATIONAL VIDEO - After discussion the HRC Foundation, Inc. will fund a Canine Medical CPR Video.

C. Michael Davis moved that the HRC Foundation, Inc. in concert with Tejas HRC, proceed with the creation of a Canine First Aid & CPR Educational Video Tape that will be made available to HRC Clubs, however, a financial proposal for this project must first be presented to and authorized by the Executive committee. .  Sharon Dubard second the motion which carried unanimously.

· RUNNING RULES CHARTER CHANGES:  a)  Tim Crone moved that the Running Rules Committee Charter current tabulation procedure from “Each region and the HRC President has 1 vote for a total of 11 votes. (Individual Club votes count in their Region only)” be changed to “Each Club and the HRC President counts for 1 vote”.  After discussion.  Larry Larson  second the motion that passed unanimously.

· Tim Crone moved that the Running Rules Committee Charter number 2 under Procedure be changed to:  “Beginning in 1997, all Running Rules change proposals must be submitted to the Running Rules Representative, or the Chairman in the absence of a Representative, at least one week prior to the National Board of Directors meeting on odd numbered years.  No Running Rules change proposals postmarked after that meeting shall be accepted for that voting year.  This is to provide adequate time for Committee Members to fulfill their obligation of compiling the proposed changes and re-submitting them to the Clubs for voting.  And, that the Running Rules Committee Charter number 3 under Procedure be changed to:

“Voting shall take place on even years which are opposite the regular election of National Officers.  The vote shall be taken at each Club and the results of each Clubs’ vote shall be submitted to the Regional Running Rules Committee Representative or to the Running Rules Committee Chairman in the absence of a Regional Representative.  If a rule does not pass or fail by a 2/3 majority at the Club level, the proposal will be brought before the Board of Directors and voted on by the entire Board of Directors.”  And, that the Running Rules Committee Charter number 4 under Procedure be changed to:

“The deadline for results of the votes are to be received by the Regional Running Rules Committee Representatives, or by the Running Rules Committee Chairman in the absence of a Regional Representative, will be February 1 on even numbered years.”

After discussion, Jerry Coffey second the motion that passed with a vote of 61 for and 1 against.

· UPLAND HUNTER TITLE - PROGRAM:  Vice President Ley read the Upland Hunter Title & Program Proposal.  Discussion was heard

Don Ley moved that the Upland Hunter Program - Title, as read and attached to the original minutes, be approved.  Richard Davis second the motion that passed with a vote of 58 for and 4 against.

· LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP:  Discussion was heard regarding Lifetime Memberships and it was determined that a lifetime membership fee of $350 would provide an endowment sufficient to fund the Program.  The Lifetime Membership program will be investigated and reported back to the Board.

· HRC MEMORIAL PROGRAM:  Secretary Christopher asked the Board for concurrence in the establishment of a Memorial Program for HRC.  By show of hands the Board concurred.

IX.  PRESENTATIONS & ANNOUNCEMENTS:   In recognition for their efforts and dedication to HRC retiring Field Representatives, Steve Weinberg, Region 7 and Burt Moulton, Region 10 were presented in their absence with beautiful plaques and received applause for their efforts.
X.  ADJOURNMENT:


With no further business to become before the Board of Directors, Mike Witt, moved the Meeting adjourn.  Mark Hundley, second the motion that carried.  The Meeting adjourned at 3:10 P.M.

_____________________________________________
Dated: __________________________

Claudene C. Christopher

Secretary
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The following Resolution to amend the Constitution and By-Laws of the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was presented and announced at the Annual Meeting Banquet following the Board of Directors Annual Meeting on Saturday, June 8, 1996, in Memphis, Tennessee.

This resolution, was proposed by Pete Stritzinger and second by D. T. (Don) Ley, DVM, carried by the affirmative signatures of 58 of the 77 Board of Directors (72 Clubs, 4 Executive Officers & 1 Past President) and represents a ¾ majority (a 2/3 majority is required to pass).  The original signatures are attached to the original Proposal in the Minutes Book of the Board of Directors.

( ( ( ( ( ( ( ( ( (
RESOLVED, that Article III, of the Constitution and By-Laws of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc., be amended to read:

All elected officers shall hold office for a term of two years, however, no elected Officer shall be eligible to serve more than two consecutive terms in the same office, except the Secretary.

( ( ( ( ( ( ( ( ( (
_______________________________________________________

Claudene C. Christopher

Secretary

Hunting Retriever Club, Inc.
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